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16 January 2023 

 

 
Dear Parent and Carers, 

 

Re: Ofsted Inspection 22nd and 23rd November 2022 

 

I am delighted to be able to finally share with you our Ofsted Report following the recent inspection that took 
place. 

 

It is with tremendous pride that I can inform you of the outcome: 

 

“St. Anne’s Catholic High School for Girls continues to be an outstanding school” 
 

The Report is available on the school website www.st-annes.enfield.sch.uk/ofsted and will be published on the 

Ofsted website no later than the week commencing 23rd January 2023. 
 

The takeaway for me is how the Inspectors saw “positive and supportive working relationships ….in abundance”. 

I believe this provides the foundation for our Learning Family to being able to create an environment where,  
“pupils display exemplary attitudes towards their learning”, and “enables all pupils…….. to thrive”.  

(Ofsted Report 2022) 

 
The Report is testament to the commitment, hard work and sheer determination of staff, governors and you, 

parents and carers.  Working in partnership with you is like the icing on the cake (and I love icing!), you enable 

us to complete our role and make it that bit more sweet.  
 

I am incredibly proud to be a part of St. Anne’s, it is such a unique and special place to work and learn and it is 

wonderful that the Inspection Team felt the same.  
 

Creating and maintaining a school where, “safeguarding is effective”, where “pupils rise to the high 

expectations” we have of them, where students “enthusiastically offer their answers and opinions”, where “pupils 
achieve very highly”, is only possible when all stakeholders are working together. Like any game – tennis, football, 

rugby, it needs all its players. 
 

Thank you for all you have done and will continue to do to ensure St. Anne’s remains a setting where students 

gain increasing mastery in their subjects and develop into the best version of themselves. 
 

Best wishes 

 

 
 

Mrs E Loveland 

Headteacher   
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